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General Committee Members: 
Dan Byer - Secretary 
AJ Byrne 
Theresa Clifton 
Sharon Cutler 
Sorcha DeFrancesco 
Dick Ferrucci 
Jeanne Fichtner 
Kathleen Sedgeley Nicholson 
Alan Tetreault 
Wayne Wagner 

Meeting Date: 1/2/2017 
Meeting Location: Old Taft Library, 18 Main St. Mendon, MA 

Minutes Approved: 2/13/2017 

Committee Members Present: Dan Byer, AJ Byrne, Sorcha DeFrancesco, Jonathan Dudley, Jeanne 
Fichtner, Dick Ferrucci, Kevin Rudden, Kathleen Sedgeley-Nicholson, Alan Tetreault 
Absent: Theresa Clifton, Sharon Cutler, Wayne Wagner 
Others: Anne Dudley, Russ Dudley, Tom Fichtner.  

The meeting was called to order at 7:07pm. 

Dick made a motion to approve the minutes of the 11/28/16 meeting, AJ seconded, all approved.  

The committee discussed a proposed “Farm to Table” event.  Larry Pearson and Ken O’Brien have 
discussed with members of the 350th committee about a possible event to feature the local farmers and 
celebrate agriculture in Mendon.  The committee agrees this event is a great idea.  They will invite Larry to 
the next meeting. It was suggested to consider Southwick’s as a possible location.   

Sorcha has been looking into a possible Native American event.  She made contact with someone 
who can organize a tree planting ceremony and possible kid’s activities.  The committee thinks late April 
might be bet for a tree planting.  Dan will meet with Sorcha and figure out the details.  

Anne explained she may have a contact for a war reenactment.  

Kevin updated the committee on the May birthday celebration.  That committee will need to 
meet again to review.  They are concerned the costs for a tent are too high.  Kevin is working on the cakes 
from a local baker.   

The committee discussed the fishing derby.  Jon asked how we would split the money.  He 
suggests a 50/50 split.  If we bring in double the participants than the Lake Nipmuc Assoc. will make the 
same money they usually do.  Dan will reach out to Mark and see what they want to do.  

The St Paddy’s day committee gave an update.  Jeanne explained they are meeting with the End 
Zone to review the final costs.  The meal will be buffet style.  Kathleen asked about kids.  The committee 
discussed and all feel that decision should be made by the sub-committee after checking with the End Zone. 
AJ asked about the capacity and Anne says it is around 400.  Dick said the band is all set, Belfast Cowboys 
and will cost $750.  It was suggested to invite Father Mahoney and the committee agrees.  Dan requested an 
update from the sub-committee so he can post the details on the web page.  The committee discussed the 
ticket sales.  Dan recommends collecting all the money upfront to avoid any confusion.  Members of the 
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committee are concerned that tickets be available to the general public rather than a few people buying all the 
tables.  Sorcha also asked about the 350th buttons.  The committee discussed and agreed the sub-committee 
should discuss this further.  Jon stated we need to move on.  
 
 Jon updated the committee on the Polar Plunge.  The event was great and brought in $1,290.  
There were 30 registrations and 28 went in. Jon said there was a lot of interest in making it an annual event, 
possible to support a local charity.  AJ and Dan suggest the Parks Dept can sponsor it.  Tom asked for 
clarification that all expenses for this event were the 350th and not Brothers and Jon agreed.   
 
 Dan updated the committee on the Parade.  A meeting was scheduled but due to weather no one 
came.  Kathleen asked about coordinating with the Dinner Banquet.  Dan said the sub-committee will meet 
again.  
 
 The committee discussed their finances.  Kevin reviewed the money from the state.  The 
Governor has made 9C cuts and that money is now most likely gone for good.  He said we should consider it 
a done deal at this point and assume it is out.  Tom explained that due to tech issues he doesn’t have a print 
copy of the financial report and will instead email it later in the week.  (Exhibit A)  The previous 350th 
balance was $17,821.11.  Since the last meeting there was $5,971.73 in expenses leaving $11,849.38 for a 
balance.  Jon says he will check into the Turkey Trot 5K.  Lyndsey is waiting on invoiced from the vendors 
and we may owe her reimbursements still.   
 
 Tom requested the committee reimburse the Clifton’s for purchasing pizza for the Santa Parade 
decorating party.  They donated the committee the use of their garage, truck and trailer for the parade.   
 Alan made a motion to reimburse the Clifton’s $73.25 for the purchase of pizza for the 
Santa Parade Decorating group, Kevin seconded and all approved.  
 
 Kathleen discussed the 350th quilt.  It is at the library on display.  Kevin says it will be in a future 
Town Crier article. Dan will post it on Facebook again.  
 
 The merchandise committee gave their update.  Kevin explained we are not going to re-order 
bracelets or keychains.  The quantities to order are too high.  The bracelets are all gone and there are 10-12 
keychains left.  We have sold 38 of the Chuck Noel prints.  Kevin asked for a vote to donate one to Chuck as 
a thank you for creating it.  The committee agreed.  Kevin will set up a photo op with print #1 at the library 
with Chuck for the paper.  The framing was donated.   
 Kevin made a motion to donate one of the $50 prints back to Chuck Noel, Alan seconded 
and all approved.  
 
 Dan updated the committee on the Mendon Sings Event.  To date we have received Cultural 
funding from Mendon, Bellingham, Millville, Hopedale, Upton, and Northbridge.  We are still waiting on 
Milford and Uxbridge.  The total is $3,400 so far.  These are reimbursement grants so we will need to apply 
for the money after the event.  Dick asked about the cost of the event and Dan explained that worst case it 
will break even.  Kathleen asked about memberships.  She spoke with a member of the Mendon Minstrels 
and they were asking.  Dan explained that we are contacting the local chorus groups as well as opening it up 
to the community.   He has made contact with the minstrels and they will be included.  
 
 Kevin asked about merchandise sales.  Dan explained they are considering either refreshments at 
intermission or afterwards.  Jon suggested intermission.   
 
The committee discussed their next meeting date.  They agreed on Tuesday Jan 31st at 7, location TBD.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8pm.  














